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September is literacy month 

Imagine what it would be like to have your grandchild come to you with a book in his 
hand, “Read to me, please!” his big eyes pleading. You look at the simple book in his 
hand with pictures and words written in big letters, and you feel you should be able to 
read, but you can’t do it.  

Perhaps you’re a father who desperately wants his children to have the education he was 
never able to attain. You can see your child is struggling, but you can’t help him because 
you, yourself, do not have the skills to help him.   

Then there is the woman who needs a job to help the family make ends meet, but she 
can’t fill out the application and is afraid to ask for help.  

Imagine the fear of walking into a classroom in which you are expected to learn and 
understand the lessons, but you can’t understand the language. You hear whispers in the 
back of the room — are they talking about you? 

In our society there are many other examples of desperation people feel. We see them in 
the store, or walking down the street, but we can’t see the anguish of their minds, and we 
can’t hear the voices in their head telling them they’re stupid.  

Many of us take reading for granted, but for millions of Americans, these struggles with 
literacy bring shame and embarrassment, because for these Americans, reading is not a 
skill they were able to attain. For countless reasons, these adults either cannot read or 
struggle with low literacy. 



Research by the Children’s Literacy Foundation states that 68 percent of America’s 
fourth graders do not read at a proficient level. According to a study conducted by the 
U.S. Department of Education and National Institute of Literacy, 332 million adults 
cannot read and 9 million struggle with low literacy. The report also stated that up to 20 
percent of adults in Washington County function at the lowest level of literacy.  
 
One out of six children who do not read at age level by the third grade will not graduate 
from high school. Children who do not have books in the home do not have the ability to 
advance their critical thinking skills or advance their vocabulary. Having books in the 
home, even before they can learn to read, has been proven to advance a child’s reading 
performance, cause children to read more and for longer periods of time, as well as 
produce improved feelings toward reading and learning.  Children who live in print-rich 
environments and who are read to during the first years of life grow comfortable with 
books and are much more likely to learn to read at higher levels. 
 
Maya Angelou once suggested that we each “try to be a rainbow in someone’s cloud.” 
Life can be extremely hard and painful. We all know this. Something positive that we can 
all try to do is to be a compassionate, beneficial influence in someone’s life. Maya 
Angelou’s quote is about the way that our actions and attitudes have far-reaching 
repercussions, and is like a pebble in a pond causing waves. Therefore, it’s always best to 
make those ripples positive and help to create a chain reaction of positivity. 
 
One way to create a chain reaction of positivity is by helping people with their literacy 
needs. Mother Teresa said, “I alone cannot change the world, but, I can cast a stone 
across the waters to create many ripples.” Literacy month gives us an opportunity to get 
involved and increase someone’s literacy skills, and to encourage helping others live a 
fully engaged life. Every ripple caused by the stone of helping people with their literacy 
has the potential to change the world.  
 
September, which is Life Literacy Month, is a great opportunity to begin to change the 
world.  Take time to investigate what you can do to help make our community a high 
literacy community and give people the potential to help others cast stones in the pond of 
literacy. John F. Kennedy said, “One person can make a difference and everyone should 
try.”  
 
Sept. 8 is Family Literacy Day. Make plans to bring the family together by choosing a 
book and reading it together, turning off the television and computer. Go on a space 
adventure, defeat a dragon, find hidden treasure on a remote island, fight pirates, go 
around the world in a hot air balloon, or plunge to the depths of the sea and discover lost 



cities. Reading opens and expands the minds of children and adults to new and bright 
worlds that they might not otherwise have been discovered.  
 
With fall right around the corner — which means back to school, football and a host of 
other activities that keep us busy – the Oklahoma literacy Coalition encourages everyone 
to consider taking time next month to celebrate literacy. Some ideas include: 
 

• Read to your children 
• Go to the library 
• Find fun learning activities at your local literacy program 
• Volunteer to be a tutor  
• Take time to grab a great book for yourself 

 
The important thing is that we all strive to help each other obtain the skills that not only 
enrich our lives, but are necessary for our community to thrive. There are many ways to 
celebrate literacy, and I hope everyone will do their part in September – and beyond. 
 
One thing is certain: To be reading is always to be growing and learning, even if the 
reading is a comic book. Each time a person reads, no matter how old or what is read, 
that person learns a new way to communicate and learning to communicate helps all of 
us. 
 
For more information, contact the BPL Literacy office at kkerr@bartlesville.lib.ok.us 
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